Date: 7/12/11
From: Bob Cordie, Project Biologist, The Dalles Dam

Re; Elevated Zinc in water sample for The Dalles

Per approval from FPOM, zinc galvanized grating was installed in the junction pool and east entrance of The Dalles during winter maintenance season ‘10/’11. Water samples were taken in June to see if the new grating elevated zinc concentration above the 0.026mg/L threshold, based on a lab study. Results were; 

Forebay 


0.011mg/L

Upstream of junction pool
0.085mg/L

Junction pool


0.037mg/L

The project is in the process of purchasing the remaining grating for the east fishway, however with results above the perceived threshold, the plan requires further review.
The following are potential options;

1) Continue purchase of remaining galvanized grating and assume the 0.026mg/L threshold lab study is not valid.

2) Add powder coating over the galvanized grating on additional purchased grating. No confirmation if this will keep zinc under the perceived threshold. May also exceed the budget amount allowed for grating purchase. Galvanized grating in stock cannot be powder coated due to age.

3) Delay purchase until further evaluation. Additional samples to confirm data will occur within a month. May miss window of opportunity to replace grating due to bleak ‘12/’13 budget projections.

4) ?

Path forward needs to be decided at the 7/14 FPOM meeting.

